
 
 
The year is half over now that we have had our car show. In my opinion it was better than 

last year.  A few of last year’s kinks were worked out and made things a lot smoother.  There were 
still a few unseen glitches but club members stepped up and helped out.  I want to send a big 
THANK YOU to Chuck Facklam for once again doing a phenomenal job, as we couldn’t have done 
it without you.   Another big THANK YOU to everyone else who pitched in.  There are too many to 
mention here, but every helping hand was greatly appreciated.  Again, the weather played a role in 
sending a few cars home early, but Barb Noonan and her crew stepped it up and got the list of 
winners done early.  This allowed me to hand out awards early so most of us could beat the rain 
home.  It was fun handing out trophies this year!  

We have some great events coming up in the next few months so don’t forget to register early 
for them.  See Chuck’s Activity Report or the event pages for all the details.   I look forward to the 
picnic each year, as the guys have some fun stuff for us.  This year we will play a little BINGO.  I 
haven’t played that in years.  They might have a few other outdoor activities for us work off what is 
always a good meal.  The rest of the year is going to be a lot of fun, so don’t miss out!   

 
 

  



September 7, 2025 
A View of Niagara County's Secrets  

 
Meet at Wegmans 3135 Niagara Falls Blvd near Robinson Rd in Amherst 

at 9:30am - depart at 10am 
 

On tour we will drive by The Sunflowers of Sanborn to  
the Little League Park that Dennis helped open in 1958 as a member of the Sheriff's Braves 

 
Highlight of the trip: a tour of Grant's Toy Farm - which has 3 buildings of professionally displayed collectible 

toys as well as some larger items with a focus on John Deere including the largest 
collections of pedal tractors that you will find anywhere. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lunch at Willowbrook Golf Course featuring a BBQ theme - BBQ pork, chicken, potatoes au gratin, vegetable 
medley, chef salad, corn bread, coffee and tea. 

 
 
 

 

Please detach and send with check payable to AACA Lake Erie Region 
Send reservation form & check to:  Reservation deadline August 31, 2025* 
Dennis Upton - 2323 Fix Road, Grand Island, NY 14072  *No refunds after this date 
 

Name(s): ____________________________________________________________________ 

Phone No. or Email _____________________  
Please include a phone number or email for preferred method of reservation confirmation.            

No. of Members: _________ X $28 = ___________  

No. of Guests:     _________ X $33 = ___________    

                   Total    ____________ 

All venues handicap accessible Questions? Call Dennis 716-984-5847 

← 
Find out what 
this tractor is 
made of! 


